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 SPOTLIGHT  

KERNOW YOUTH BOOK AWARDS 2015 

On Wednesday 29 April a group of pupils attended the Kernow Youth Book Awards ceremony at The Keay Theatre, 

Cornwall College—St Austell.  The group of enthusiastic readers, consisted of 3 boys and 5 girls. They had been 

attending regular meetings throughout the school year. In these meetings they read a selection of books that had 

been shortlisted for the KYBA from about 30 original books put forward. After reading all the chosen books they 

voted on their favourite book, and sent off their results. 

The event was attended by over 200 children and adults from 20 local schools. The ceremony was hosted by  

Kernow King and the Guests of Honour were Gillian Cross author of ‘After Tomorrow’ and Anthony McGowan 

author of ‘Hello Darkness’.  

Everyone was greeted with pasties for lunch, and had the chance to meet the authors and also buy books from the 

visiting bookshop. 

Several schools presented their favourite book, we presented ‘Split Second’ by Sophia McKenzie, which was the 

overall winner. The group worked very hard reading the books and preparing the film, thanks to Mrs Rootes for her 

support. If you enjoy reading and would like to be part of next year’s team, please come and see Mrs Hancock in the 

library, as the books are being shortlisted already. 

 

A special mention to Talia 

Barron who achieved a Silver 

certificate, Best in Year and 

Best in School.  Well done Talia! 

 

L to R: Talia Barron, Holly Courtney, 

Cita Prowse, Mr McNally, 

Erran Hussain and Dylan Jones  

IMPORTANT DATES 

Monday 25 to Friday 29 May Spring Bank Holiday 

Friday 5 June Royal Cornwall Show Rewards Trip 

Thursday 11 June Poltair’s Got Talent 

Main Hall 7—9 pm 

Friday 19 June Year 11 Ball at the 

Carlyon Bay Hotel Golf Club  7—11 pm 

 

Please note that the weekly Spotlight 

and any archived Spotlights, together 

with news items are available to view 

or download from the school website 

www.poltairschool.co.uk 

PoltairΩs Year 9 students celebrating their success in this yearΩs 

Intermediate UK Maths Challenge.  



Ten Tors 2015 
The Ten Tors participants of 2015 are a unique class of young people who have grown in spirit, character, strength 

and endurance. To understand the commitment, the dedication and determination to succeed, is to be part of Ten 

Tors. 

Ψ¢Ŝƴ ¢ƻǊǎ ƛǎ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ Ƨǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƛǘǎŜƭŦΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƛŦŜ-ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŦƻǊƎŜǧŀōƭŜ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ hƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ȅƻǳ 

ƭŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦΣ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭƭȅΣ ƳŜƴǘŀƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŜƳƻǝƻƴŀƭƭȅΣ ǘƘŀƴ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ŜǾŜǊ ƛƳŀƎƛƴŜΦ ¸ƻǳ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ōƻƴŘ 

ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŜŀƳ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƭƛƪŜ ƴƻ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ƭŀǎǘ ŦƻǊ ȅŜŀǊǎΦΩ Georgina Hide (55 mile Team Leader) 

All teams arrived at Okehampton Camp on Friday for safety briefings, scrutineering (checking personal and team kit 

prior to the Challenge) and route planning (the routes are released on the Friday morning).  

On Saturday morning a 5:00am wake up, also 

brought the rain for a wet and misty start at 

7:00am. Both teams pushed hard during Day One 

and with varied conditions followed through on 

the Sunday to complete before the 17:00pm cut 

off time.   

ΨLǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƘŀǊŘŜǎǘ ōǳǘ ōŜǎǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ L ƘŀǾŜ ŜǾŜǊ 

ŘƻƴŜΗΩ Nyle Chapman (35 mile Team Leader) 

ΨL ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘΗ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 

ǎŀȅ ΨǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΩ ŦƻǊ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎΦ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ 

ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƻǊ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘŜƴ ǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǘƻ 

ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ.’ Owain Canniff 

Ψ¢Ŝƴ ¢ƻǊǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ōǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ 

ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ƳŀǎǎƛǾŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƻƴ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜΦ  IŀǾƛƴƎ 

ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ Ŭƴŀƭƭȅ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘǳŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘΣ L ŀƳ ǎƻ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ 

ƳŀƴŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ ор ƳƛƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ŎƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀǝƴƎ пр ŦƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΗΩ Caleb Hocking 

It truly is incredible the impact Ten Tors has on each and 

every participant, parent, family, checker, team 

manager… anyone who is linked to Ten Tors in a tiny or a 

massive way. So many come back again and again for 

more pain, more blisters, another opportunity to prove 

just how far you can push your body and mind. I am so 

proud of the individuals who stood on the start line and 

walked mile upon mile to complete Ten Tors. Be proud of 

who you have become and I hope to see you return to 

the hill next season! 

35 mile Team 
L to R: Nyle Chapman, (Team Leader) Owain Canniff, Caleb Hocking 

and Cita Prowse 

Ψ{ǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŬƴŀƭΣ ŦŀƛƭǳǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŦŀǘŀƭΥ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻǳƴǘǎΩ 

(Winston Churchill) Thom Ryan 

55 mile Team 

 

The answer to the Maths question in Spotlight Issue 5: - 

£2800.00  



WEEKLY MATHS QUESTION 

Water conservation can be a big problem in some 

parts of the world. If a community's water pump 

drips 3 drops every second and each drop is 1 1/3ml, 

how much water will be wasted in one year?  

 ό¢ƘŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ {ǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘύ 

Year 6 Transition Video 

The present Year 7 pupils have had a fun-time creating a 

video to help the Year 6 

Primary Transition pupils who 

will be coming to Poltair In 

September. The video is in the 

process of being finalised. 

All the pupils involved in the 

production were amazing and 

did a wonderful job!  



Do you find your child's behaviour 

difficult to manage? 

Would some friendly support and 

advice be helpful? 

Worried about ADHD, ADD, ASD? 

If you would like to be able to talk in confidence 

and meet other parents experiencing similar 

challenges, then do come along. Your child does 

not need to have a diagnosis or statement for 

you to attend this group. 
 

St Austell ChildrenΩs Centre  

фΥол – 11:30am --- Thursdays 

4th June - Parent Carer Council 

2nd July - Getting through the holidays 

10th September - Autism Worker 

1st October - Behaviour Workshop 

5th November - Contact a family, siblings 

3rd December - Christmas ideas 
 

Workshops and speakers are subject to 

change. For more general information please 

contact: 

Claire Johnson: 01726 824974   -   E.Mail: 

claire.johnson@cornwall.gov.uk 

mailto:claire.johnson@cornwall.gov.uk

